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Friday 24th November 2023 

Dear Parents, 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Zia 

Year 1: Alice 

Year 2: Molly 

Year 3: Florence 

Year 4: Charlie 

Year 5: Jessica 

Year 6: Charlotte 

Well done to you all! 

 

Children in Need 

 

We would like to say a HUGE thank you for the amazing generosity shown by our school 

family. Collectively we have raised a staggering £2750.05 for Children in Need!  

 

Well done to all the classes, for working together as a team, to reach their total of over 

1000 Pudsey Bearpees. We are so proud of everyone 😊 

 

Diwali Day 

We had a great day celebrating Diwali with Prags Birk from Cultural Educ-asian. The children enjoyed 

learning about the story of Sita and Rama as well as having a henna design piped on to their hands.  

 

 
 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 

Thanks to all your donations and purchases, we have sent £160.97 to The Royal British Legion. Thank 

you! 
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Sporting Success 

A message from Mrs MacDonald about this week’s sports hall athletics competition and football 

tournament: 

We took a huge squad to Sports Hall Athletics this year, including some new faces.  The children 

achieved a high-number of podium places on the track as well as field events.  They worked hard and 

represented us well in both behaviour and sportsmanship.  The team came first in their heat and we 

look forward to hearing if they have achieved a place in the final which is in February. 

 

Girls & Mixed Football Tournament: We are very proud to have fielded another girls' football team 

this year; it was the turn of our new players from Year 6 this time and they played with huge smiles 

on their faces.  The mixed teams put on a similarly enthusiastic display.  Please enjoy Charlotte H's 

football report based on the mixed team of which she was a part: 

 

In the afternoon, the mixed team played extremely well and did some great tackles.  We were 

victorious in the second game, against Highfield, beating them 2-1.  We netted a further two draws, 

suffering only one loss against Whittle-le-Woods.  I am really proud of everyone and so are the 

coaches. 

 

Excellent sportsmanship shown by all! Thank you to Mrs Obertelli, Mrs MacDonald and Mr Westwell 

for accompanying the teams. 

 

Y3 Art Session 

Y3 welcomed children from Balderstone St. Leonard’s CE Primary School to lead an art session in Y3 

on Tuesday. They made some beautiful calendars using water colours. 

 

Online Safety 

Attached below is this week’s information which includes top tips for safer online shopping in regards 

to Black Friday and Cyber Monday.  

 

Nasal Flu Sprays 

The school health team are in school on Tuesday morning to administer this to the children for whom 

we have received permission for via the NHS link sent to all parents. 

 

Derian House Elf Army  

Look what has arrived in school!  We have these lovely key rings in the main entrance 

with all proceeds going to Derian House. Each key ring costs £3.00. Once they are gone, 

they are gone! 

 

 

 

Christmas Cards 

The Christmas Postbox is now in our Reception area. Our Ethos Group are 

encouraging donations to Mikoroshoni, our sponsor school in Kenya, instead 

of sending lots of Christmas cards, reducing waste too! A suggested 

donation is £1 or £2 and the children could write a card to the whole 

school or class, enclose the donation, and post it in the box. This is 

totally voluntary. Cards can still be sent as normal this year if that is 

something you choose to do. Thank you. 



PTFA Messages 

Christmas Raffle 

The PTFA has received lots of exciting raffle prizes that have been kindly donated by parents and 

local businesses. Please see the list attached to this newsletter.  Thank you to anyone who has donated 

a prize, it really is very much appreciated.  If you would like to purchase raffle tickets before the fair, 

then the PTFA will have a table on Wednesdays and Fridays after school near the school gates. Tickets 

will also be available on the day of the Christmas Fair when the draw will take place.  Tickets are £1 a 

strip and payment can be made either with cash or via QR code. 

Cake Stall 

Calling all keen bakers! We will be having a homemade cake bake stall this year at the Christmas fair. 

Home baked donations from families would be greatly received. Please drop off any bakes to school on 

Friday 1st if it does not require refrigeration or drop off at the start of the fair. Please clearly label 

any donations with allergen information e.g. nuts, soy.  

Christmas Books 

Any donations of pre-loved children's Christmas books would be greatly received for the Christmas 

Fair stall. Please send these be into school with your child or drop off in the school office. Thank you. 

PTFA Lucky Numbers Winner 

Congratulations to Ethan Hill’s mum in Y6 who has won this months £20 lucky numbers cheque! 
 

Christmas Fair Non-Uniform Day 

We are having a non-uniform day on Friday 1st December for any donations for our Christmas Fair on 

Saturday 2nd December, which is the day after. If you feel able to send in any bottles (shampoo, sauce, 

alcohol, etc.) and chocolate these would be very much appreciated. Thank you. 

 

Infant Nativity Tickets 

The allocation of tickets for each family have been sent home in book bags this week for the two 

performances of A King is Born on Thursday 7th December.  The office does have a couple of spare 

tickets if any family needs one.  Please speak to the ladies in the office. 

 

Whole School Trip 

It’s not long now until we are all off to Blackburn Ice Arena to watch The Wizard of 

Oz on Wednesday 13th December – if you are still to pay for this whole school trip, 

please do so via ParentPay asap. Thank you. 

 

 

 

School Christmas Lunch – Thursday 14th December 

The menu has been emailed out today to parents. If your child doesn’t normally have a school lunch on 

a Thursday and would like to join in with the Christmas festivities, please email Mrs Ormes at 

a.ormes@euxton.lancs.sch.uk by 30th November. The Christmas lunch costs £2.50 (only junior children 

pay) and payment is made via ParentPay. If your child normally has a school meal on a Thursday there 

is no need to let Mrs Ormes know as a Christmas lunch will automatically be ordered. Thank you. 

 

Chorley Winter Sports Camp 

Quality Sport holiday clubs are holding this club in the holidays – 2nd to 5th January at St George’s 

Primary School, PR7 3JU. To book or for more details please visit www.qualitysport.co.uk or email 

info@qualitysport.co.uk. HAF funded places are available for families in receipt of FSM. 
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Euxton Parish Chuch - Follow the Star Advent Trail 

From 1st-17th December there will be 25 stars around Euxton. Your challenge 

is to go around the village and find them all. Each star is in the front window 

of a house and has a letter and a number on it. When put in the correct order, 

it will give you an answer. Bring your answer to Euxton Parish Church for the 

All Age Carol Service on Sunday 17th December at 5pm and you'll receive a 

prize. 

All the info you need is on the Euxton Parish Church website, including a list 

of streets to check: https://www.euxtonparishchurch.org/Groups/411211/Advent_trail.aspx 

 

Admissions – Primary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  If you are applying to any 

faith school a separate form should be provided by them and completed. The closing date is as follows:  

                         Primary (Reception in Sept 2024) – 15th January 2024 

If you are interested in sending your child to our school to start in September 2025, please see the 

school website for our proposed admissions arrangements for 2025/26. Our proposed policy is in a 

period of public consultation due to some amendments to our admissions criteria. Please do not 

hesitate to have a chat with me if you would like any additional information.  

 

Other festive dates ahead… 

Wednesday 6th December – Y5 will be singing at Euxton Library at 2pm. 

Thursday 7th December - Infant Nativity. Performances will be at 2pm and 6pm in the school hall.  

Monday 11th December – Rocksteady performance 9.15am in the hall – parents welcome. 

Wednesday 13th December – Whole school trip to Wizard of Oz at Blackburn Ice Arena. 

Thursday 14th December – Christmas lunch & Christmas jumper day (swap your school jumper for a 

festive jumper for the day or be creative and decorate your school jumper. Please don’t feel you have 

to buy something new). 

Thursday 14th December – Players Drama Club performance after school. 

Monday 18th December – No Y4 swimming. KS2 Christingle by Y5 & Y6 at 6pm in church (letter 

attached to newsletter regarding Christmas performances).  

Tuesday 19th & Wednesday 20th December – Y3 & Y4 singing carols and Christmas songs on the 

playground from 3,20pm. 

Wednesday 20th December – Infant & Junior party day – children can come into school wearing their 

party clothes. (Please still wear layers for the colder weather and sensible footwear). 

Thursday 21st December -Grandparents’ Coffee Morning  

Thursday 21st December – Carols in the hall from 2.45pm – everyone welcome. 

Friday 22nd December – End of term. Please note there is no after school club on this day and we 

will finish the school day at 1.30pm. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Best wishes,   

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 
Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope  
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